
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – January 3, 2011 
 
Present:    Richard Bielefield, John J. Strasser 
                 Jennifer Gaudette 
       
Guests:     Nick DeMayo, Chief David Wentworth, Erik Vaun Hefflyunn 
 
Correspondence was read and acted upon.  
 
The Selectmen will not meet on Monday January 17, 2011 in observance of Martin 
Luther King Jr., Civil Rights Day. 
 
CHIEF WENTWORTH  introduced the board to ERIC VAUN HEFFLYUNN as the new 
part time officer for the department.  Eric will be sworn in next Monday. 
 
The Selectmen reviewed a septic plan for Jody & Crystal Hodgdon for Map 227, Lot 14. 
 
The Selectmen approved an Intent to Cut Wood or Timber for Nicholas and Nicole 
DeMayo on Map 222, Lot 7. 
 
The Administrative Assistant asked the Selectmen for specifics on the assessing bid.  The 
Selectmen would like a price on a one year bid and also on a four year plan that would 
bring them to the new revaluation cycle in 2014.  
 
The Administrative Assistant has contacted Franconia in regard to combining the Towns  
heating oil needs to try and get a better rate for fuel oil.  The Selectmen will discuss at the 
Tri-Town meeting.  Our Town Energy Alliance is available to municipalities.  The cost to 
join is $50.00 per year with an additional $15.00 for each site. They would need the 
volume used and they can then negotiate to give us a price. 
 
The Selectmen received a letter from Lon Henderson of Henderson Holdings in regard to 
insufficiencies in the town maintenance of the sidewalk on Sunset Hill Road.  Currently 
the town does not maintain the sidewalks.  Chairman Bielefield will meet with Road 
Agent Glover to put a plan in place and develop a policy to deal with sidewalk 
maintenance. 
 
The Selectmen received a letter commending Sgt. Ball. 
 
The Selectmen will send the Fire Chief’s questions in regard to the plot plan for the 
NCIC Tower to Susan Wheeler for clarification. 
 
The Selectmen will meet with the Franconia and Easton Selectboards on January 18, 
2011 at 4:00PM to discuss the Tri Town Recreation and Tri Town Transfer Station 
budget. 
 



MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to accept the minutes of December 20, 2010, 
seconded by MR. STRASSER.  The motion was approved unanimously. 
 
MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:30 PM, seconded by MR. 
BIELEFIELD.  The next regular scheduled meeting will be on Monday, January 10, 2011 
at the Carolina Crapo Building at 6:00PM. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Jennifer P. Gaudette  
Administrative Assistant 
 
 
 
 
 


